
Medina County Local Emergency Planning Committee 

Meeting Minutes for January 7th, 2021 

 

 

LEPC Members 
Andie Atkins – First Aid 
Tom Bartfai – Transportation/Hazmat 
Anthony Dattilo – Industry 
Julio Esis – Industry 
Christina Fozio – EMA 
Colin Johnson - Health 
Ben Nau – EMA 
 
 

Dave Rickon – Community Group 
Wally Sobczyk - EMA 
Matt Sturgeon – EMA 
Colleen Swedyk – Elected Official 
 

Guests 

Michelle Sowers - OEMA  

 

 

Anthony Dattilo called the meeting to order via a Zoom meeting at 0832 

 

Public Comment 

• None 

Motion to approve July Meeting Minutes made by Christina Fozio, second by Colin Johnson approved by all. 

Motion to approve November Meeting Minutes made by Julio Esis, second by Colin Johnson approved by all. 

Ben Nau 

• Spill Reports 

▪ None 

• EMA is continuing to distribute PPE on Fridays to tier I entities. We have started moving the PPE to our new 

building in Lafayette and have a good supply of all items. 

Tom Bartfai 

• The hazmat team passed the typing audit Dec 17 to become a type II team again. It will be formally approved at 

next week’s tac meeting. 

Christina Fozio 

• EMA has taken possession of the old Lafayette fire station on Heather Hedge. Currently the donated Sharon twp. 

Squad for water rescue, F-550 & the gooseneck trailer purchased with CARES funds, and mobile command are 

stored at the building. There is also tow motor purchased on CARES used for moving PPE. 

• We originally received $400,000 on the 2018 capital grant for a building. We just received the 2020 capital grant 

for another $400,000. EMA also has $100,000 from NEXUS. We are looking into expanding the building up 

instead of out now that we have additional funds. EMA is also looking into the old baker building.  



• Regarding vaccine planning, EMS providers were the first to receive it. 142 EMS providers received it on the 23rd 

and 24th of December. 

Matt Sturgeon 

• EMA volunteers were requested to provide logistics support for the drive through vaccine clinics including one 

yesterday. There is currently one more scheduled that we have been requested to support. 

Colin Johnson 

• Planning efforts for the vaccine clinics is ongoing. The Health Department has clinics this week on Wednesday, 

Thursday, Friday, & Saturday. Phone calls are nonstop for people that want to be vaccinated. More clinics will be 

scheduled as vaccine becomes available. Currently working on 1A group, will be starting 1B group next.  

Adjourn at 0901 Motion made by Julio Esis, second by Matt Sturgeon 


